
ICL	Board	Meeting	Minutes	
Tuesday	March	21,	2017,	09:00	am	

Kaneko	Room	121	
	

Present:	Mark	Kasoff,	Peter	Ronai,	Charlene	Robbins,	Alice	Sorensen,	Kasia	
Quillinan,	Toni	Peterson,	Don	Gallagher,	Ken	Panck,	Ruthann	Panck,	Dave	
MacMillan,	Mieke	Visser,	Jan	Svingen,	and	Robyn	Shelby	
Guests:	Lester	Reed,	Ingrid	Brandt,	and	David	Engen	
	
Minutes	of	February	meeting	were	approved	unanimously	
	
Announcements:	A	suggestion	was	made	to	make	a	donation	in	formal	
recognition	of	the	passing	of	Roger	Gillette.	Charlene	will	contact	Rick	Davis,	
pastor	of	the	Unitarian	Universalist	Church,	for	advice.	
	
Treasurer’s	Report:	
• ICL	received	a	donation	in	the	amount	of	$60	from	friends	of	the	daughters	of	

Gene	Fletcher.	The	Board	agreed	that	it	would	be	appropriate	to	use	this	as	
part	of	our	anniversary	celebration.	This	idea	was	approved;	Mark	will	consult	
with	the	Planning	Committee.	

• The	budget	is	in	good	shape.	
• Toni	explained	that	there	is	an	unusual	situation	regarding	the	payment	of	the	

honorarium	to	one	of	our	recent	presenters.		Nick	Card,	presenter	of	
“Archaeology–A	Life	in	Ruins”	on	February	21st,	is	not	a	US	citizen.	Nick	is	
aware	of	the	challenge	that	this	poses.		Charlene	has	made	an	attempt	at	
payment	that	was	rejected	by	WU	owing	to	insufficient	information.		A	motion	
was	made	for	the	Treasurer	and	the	Curriculum	Co-Director	to	pursue	this	task	
with	the	help	of	WU	Professor	Scott	Pike;	the	motion	passed	unanimously.		

• Charlene	would	like	projections	for	next	year’s	budget	from	Directors	and	
committee	chairpersons.	Mark	will	send	a	memo	to	these	members	with	
indications	of	which	committees	have	gone	over	budget	this	year.	

• The	St.	Patrick’s	Day	cookies	were	much	enjoyed;	this	expense	

	

 



	
Information	Services:	
Peter	states	that	he	has	been	busy	with	routine	activities	such	as	forwarding	
information	to	members,	and	completing	the	Spring	Schedule.	
	
Technical	Services:	
Dave	reports	the	following:	
• Turned	over	the	2	speakers	to	use	on	field	trips	to	Carol	and	George	Moeller	
• Created	an	online	form	to	poll	members	about	field	trips,	also	made	a	1	page	

questionnaire	for	printing.	Currently	there	have	been	59	responses;	more	have	
opened	it	but	didn't	fill	it	out.	

• We	had	some	technical	difficulties	in	Kaneko	recently:	
1.



The	Board	will	ask	George	and	Carol	to	make	a	presentation	at	our	next	Board	



• 


